
 

 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 
 
As we return to schools for the new year, I would like to thank our school staff for their on-going 
commitment and hard work, meeting the challenges of coronavirus and continuing to provide high quality 
education at the same time, whether in person or remotely. I would also like to thank you for your support 
during this challenging time and our learners for responding so well to all situations. 
 
As we learn more about the new variant, schools will continue to work closely with the Local Authority to 
closely monitor the impact on learners’ education and wellbeing. Our main aim is for learners to have face 
to face learning in schools wherever possible. However, inevitably, schools will have to react quickly and 
make some key decisions at short notice during the coming days and weeks, and we thank you for your 
understanding with such matters. 
 
Symptoms 
 
With cases rising, no one should attend school if they have any symptoms associated with the coronavirus. 
They should self-isolate immediately and book a PCR test – https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test. The 
main symptoms include: 
 

• a high temperature 

• a new continuous cough 

• a loss or change to sense of smell or taste. 
 
You should also be aware of other symptoms early on, such as headaches, tiredness and general aches 
and pains usually associated with the flu. 
 
My child has been identified as a close contact of someone with COVID- can they attend 
school/childcare? 
 
Yes, your child can still attend school or childcare. However, we now ask that all children aged 5 to 17 
years old (as well as vaccinated adults) identified as a close contact of a positive case to take lateral flow 
tests every day for 7 days. This is known as ‘Daily Contact Testing’. Tests should be taken before they 
arrive at school each day. These individuals do not need to self-isolate unless they have a positive lateral 
flow test and/or develop symptoms. If they have a positive lateral flow test and develop symptoms, they 
should self-isolate and book a PCR test as soon as possible. However, if they have a positive lateral flow 
test without symptoms, they are no longer advised to have a follow-up PCR test to confirm the result, 
unless they are in a clinically vulnerable group, but will need to self-isolate for 7 days and have a negative 
lateral flow test result on days 6 and 7.  
 
Someone in my household has coronavirus symptoms or has tested positive for coronavirus. What 
should I do? 
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If someone in your household has coronavirus symptoms or has tested positive for coronavirus, you should 
follow the latest guidance. 
 
All over 18s who are fully vaccinated (having received two full doses of an approved vaccine) and children 
aged 5 to 17 are now asked to take lateral flow tests every day for 7 days if they are identified as a contact 
of a positive COVID-19 case. We recommend those undertaking Daily Contact Testing take their test 
before they arrive at school each day. These individuals do not need to self-isolate unless they have a 
positive lateral flow test and/or develop symptoms. If they have a positive lateral flow test and develop 
symptoms, they should self-isolate and book a PCR test as soon as possible. However, if they have a 
positive lateral flow test without symptoms, they are no longer advised to have a follow-up PCR test to 
confirm the result, unless they are in a clinically vulnerable group, but will need to self-isolate for 7 days 
and have a negative lateral flow test result on days 6 and 7.    
 
Unvaccinated adults identified as a contact of a positive COVID-19 case must isolate for 10 days. They 
should now take a lateral flow test on day two and day eight instead of a PCR test. Our position on children 
under 5 years old remains unchanged - they are not required to self-isolate or test as contacts but we 
advise that they remain at home if they are unwell. 
 
I have previously tested positive for COVID-19. Do I still need to test as a contact? 
 
We do not recommend that people use PCR tests if they have been confirmed positive via a PCR test in 
the last 90 days. Those aged 5-17 and fully vaccinated adults should still use the LFD tests for 7 days from 
when a household member has tested positive, even if they have previously had Covid in the last 90 days. 
 
Regular Testing 
 
How often do I need to take a Lateral Flow Device test? 
All staff and secondary aged learners are advised to take a LFD test three times a week and report the 
results. 
 
Where do I report my result? 
It’s important to record your test result as soon as you can, whether it’s positive, negative, or void. You 
can report your results on gov.uk or by calling 119. It means new outbreaks are identified and we 
understand how the tests are being used. 
 
Where do I get my lateral flow tests from? 
Provision of tests for staff and secondary aged learners will continue as usual. Primary aged learners can 
use any tests they may have at home already. If you don’t have any, you can order online, collect from 
your pharmacy or a local collection site. You can get tests from the channels described in how to get lateral 
flow test. As a last resort you may contact your school to see if any stock is available. 
 
Face Coverings 
Every pupil in secondary schools have been provided with two face coverings. Unfortunately, a number of 
these coverings are being misplaced or not brought into school. May we please ask you to remind your 
children of the importance of ensuring that they take their face covering with them to school. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation, 
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Gareth Morgans 


